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Wednesday March 8, 2017
9:00 am-10:08 am
Streets and Safety Committee Minutes
	
Attendees included Ken Kvacek, Committee Chairman;   John Bourisseau, committee member and Council President; Chief of Police, Gabe Barone; Dale Berger, Service Department, Kathleen Esposito, Councilperson; Alex Goetsch, Councilperson; Kathleen Hale, Councilperson; Mayor Spremulli was present for beginning of meeting. Ryan Rubin, Councilperson attended via conference call.
Mayor Report
The Mayor reported that Molly Snow will be leaving her position as Village administer for another position next week and that until a replacement can be found that Jackie Papa will have an increase in hours ( 8 Hours per week). Mayor stated that new person will be hired and they will be cross trained for village and police administration.
The Mayor also discussed the need to consider 1 part time Service Department employee this summer that can start with increased hours instead of the 2 previously discussed occasional summer part time employees that was previously planned. This part time position would fill the part time position of Jonathan Bourisseau who anticipates resigning this fall. The Mayor is proposing to amend the budget as previously discussed to be increased to $6,000.00. This would ensure a trained and acclimated employee as a replacement.
The Mayor noted that he has had discussions with the Chief regarding the addition of a full time Sergeant as previously approved as well as a part time officer being promoted to Sergeant. This will ensure a supervisor on each shift to increase safety and coverage while reducing cost of a full time officer.

Service Directors Report
Dale Berger reported that he has identified a few damaged or dead trees in the right of way on Cannon and Solon roads that may require removal. Dale will seek estimates for the removal. Dale also reported that there is damage to the road on the north side of Chagrin River road that requires repair, sections of Chagrin River are in poor condition and may require more work then maintenance pending future resurfacing. He will contact the Village engineer to discuss.
Dale and the service department have been working to ensure the culvert on Solon rd remains open since it has been clogging routinely. He will investigate potential solutions.
Ken Kvacek will review the culvert ordinance should it be necessary to replace.
Dale reported that the curbing around village hall is in poor condition and some sections may need replaced. It was discussed to repair or replace as required.

Police Chief Report
The Chief has been working on electronic accident reporting as well as E- citations which allows for electronic submittal of citations which provides timesaving efficiencies. He is working on implementation and requires 3 new stands to accommodate equipment in the police cars for an additional cost of approximately $150.00 each . Committee recommended purchase to completely implement new program. The software and other equipment cost were subsidized by the State department of public safety.
The Chief reported that he has not had any further contact with the MetroParks regarding the annual deer culling program. It appears as though they are set to cull today. The Chief did report that 13 deer were taken in the Village this year and only 1 car/ deer accident was reported.
The Chief also noted that officers training requirements have increased over the last few years from 6 hours in 2015 to 20 hours in 2017. Some of these hours are reimbursed by the state.
Old Business:
A letter was sent to residents requesting that they update their contact information to ensure or contact list is up to date. The letter sent last week and resulted in 22 updates to information.  
The village does not have all the required contact information for the residents. All residents are encouraged to provide the village administrative assistant with updated information as available.
Chief Barone reported that we currently have Time Warner and ATT internet service and the village desires to save money and would want to merge them to a single provider. The Chief will coordinate the change in software and hardware as required and would be sure it is functional prior to eliminating the ATT internet service.
The Chief and Service Director have updated their information for the village website and have provided same to Molly for implementation and update.
New Business:
The Chief purchased a new metal prisoner bench and installed it in the patrol officer’s office. This provides increased space for prisoners, more security and aids in proper cleaning of biohazards.
The Committee also discussed that the Police Department has equipment that is no longer required; the law director was contacted for opinion.  Councilman Kvacek will review materials and review the policy on disposal of used and no longer need material. Kvacek also discussed with the service department and the police department that has storage of items at the service garage that should also be inventoried to determine whether they should be maintained or disposed of. Kvacek will review materials, coordinate a list and review next steps. Items of value will be identified for potential sale. Items of little to no value will be reviewed, listed and disposed after information data and identifiable information is removed.
Dale has reviewed the advice of the Village engineer regarding replacements for damaged or missing street identification signs. It was agreed that these signs will be replaced as needed to the current design. The committee recommended identifying all signs required and to replace as required. Dale is also having the Miles road welcome to Bentleyville sign repaired or replaced.
The Chief reported that he has updated the vehicle survey of police cars to understand and identify repair cost and service for the vehicles. Car 1544 has had a high amount of repairs and has over 100,000 miles and requires replacement. No capital purchase funds are available in 2017 budget. The Chief will manage the fleet until such time additional funds are available.
Kvacek discussed the need to clear drop wood out of the Liberty road Union Cemetery. It was agreed that this would be coordinated with the village service department and cleared during the upcoming spring park clean up day.
The meeting concluded at 10:08 am
Next Meeting is scheduled at Village Hall:  April 12, 2017 at 9 – 10 am 
Submitted 3/9/2017 by Committee Chairman Ken Kvacek
